
 

 

  

  

 

President Donald J. Trump Visits the U.A.E. 

 

    

President of the United States Donald J. Trump will visit the U.A.E. on May 15th and 16th as 

part of a Gulf tour that will also include stops in Saudi Arabia and Qatar. The President's visit to 

Abu Dhabi will focus on U.S.-U.A.E. bilateral ties with an emphasis on advanced technology 

and cross-border investment. The visit will also reinforce longtime strategic partnerships, 

attract investment, and set the tone for deeper regional security and diplomatic coordination. 

 

Since his first visit as President in 2016, President Trump will find a very different Gulf. It is a 

region even more intensely focused on economic diversification, regional integration, and 

conflict de-escalation. The landscape for discussion of key issues in the bilateral relationship 

with each country is vastly different than it was during the President's last visit as President. 

 

With regard to the U.A.E., the bilateral strategic partnership with the U.S. is grounded in strong 

security and defense cooperation, and further reinforced by deep and expanding trade and 

investment ties.   

• In March 2025, the U.A.E. committed to a 10-year $1.4 trillion investment 

framework with the United States. It will focus on AI infrastructure, semiconductors, 

energy, and manufacturing. 
• Prior to the commitment, U.A.E. investments in the United States already exceeded 

over $1 trillion. 


